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 10th January 2025 
 

 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
I hope this letter finds you well. It is with great excitement and a deep sense of responsibility that I 
introduce myself as the new Headteacher of Broughton Hall Catholic High School. I am truly 
honoured to join this vibrant and faith-filled community, which has a long-standing tradition of 
excellence in education and a commitment to values such as, forgiveness, community, and service. 
 
Broughton Hall’s motto, “One Heart, One Mind,” is a powerful reminder of the unity and shared 
purpose that defines our school. It is my privilege to lead a school where faith and learning come 
together to inspire and nurture young women to grow as confident, kind, and capable individuals 
who are prepared to make a positive impact in their communities and the wider world. 
 
Throughout my career in education, I have been committed to ensuring every child receives the 
highest quality of teaching, care, and support. I am passionate about creating an environment 
where each student feels valued, empowered, and encouraged to achieve her full potential. At 
Broughton Hall, I will work closely with our dedicated staff to ensure our young women are not 
only academically successful but also spiritually enriched and socially responsible. 
 
As I take on this role, I am eager to engage with you, the parents and carers who play such a 
crucial part in your daughters’ education. Your support and partnership are vital to our shared 
mission of providing the very best opportunities for your daughters. 
 
Over the coming weeks, I will be reaching out to introduce myself more personally, and I look 
forward to hearing from you about your hopes and aspirations for our school community. 
Together, we will build on Broughton Hall’s strengths and embrace the opportunities to grow and 
thrive as a community united in faith and purpose. 
 
Thank you for your warm welcome and trust. It has been a pleasure to meet your daughters this 
week and I look forward to working with you all as we begin this exciting new chapter for 
Broughton Hall Catholic High School. 
 
Yours faithfully, 

 
Mrs S O’Rourke 
Headteacher 
Broughton Hall Catholic High School 
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